

# Moseley Forum

**Minutes for Tuesday 24<sup>th</sup> November 2020**

**Zoom meeting. 7.30 to 9.00pm**

Committee members in attendance: Becky Greenhill, Richard Kimberlee, Jill Adams, Huw Davies, Jane Harvey, Esther Boyd, Tom Russell, David Isgrove (Chair), Izzy Knowles

Other attendees: Martin Straker-Welds (Cllr), Jean Gilkison (Moseley Regeneration), Fiona Adams (Moseley Society), Steve Halliday (LTN) and 8 others.

|   | Item  | Action |
|---|---|--------|
| 1 | <b>Welcome &amp; Introductions</b><br>DI welcomed everyone to the meeting. Apologies were received from the following: Kerry Jenkins, Gig Payne, Steve Halliday, John Gorman and John Parkinson   |        |
| 2 | <b>Minutes from Previous Meeting &amp; Matters Arising</b><br>The minutes of the previous meeting were approved subject to one amendment - the 76mph was recorded on Billesley Lane (not Oxford Road).<br><br>Matters arising: <ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>• 5G mast – destined for Moseley car park. Moseley Society has submitted comments in connection with masts in car park and at Swanshurst. Re: Moseley car park mast MSW confirmed the decision will be made by Planning Committee.</li></ul>   |        |
| 3 | <b>Update from BS4M</b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>• 17 November Core/Champions met with Cllrs and Joe Green following the Tranche 2 announcement.</li><li>• WMCA has been awarded 95% of tier 2 funding – amount for BCC not known, neither is the priority order for spend.</li><li>• The delivery timetable has been eased but spending needs to be committed by March 2021, this gives time for consultation.</li><li>• Moseley and Kings Heath scheme likely to go ahead, the boundary will be extended to Yardley Wood Road/Wake Green Rd. BS4M are calling for an holistic area approach.</li><li>• Reps/Core gathering data for BSFM/BCC.</li><li>• Boundary roads and some other roads are feeling the impact but there are positives for Cambridge/School Road.</li><li>• Call for treatment on distributor roads.</li><li>• BS4M would like to see a more diverse range of measures other than road closures.</li><li>• 20 is plenty signs have been put up on Billesley lane</li><li>• Residents Survey about to go online</li></ul> |        |

|   |  |                                  |
|---|--|----------------------------------|
|   | <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Scrapbook of ideas/call for ideas also to be launched</li> <li>FAQs now on BS4M website</li> </ul> <p>Discussion:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>The bollards are very dark, request for additional reflectors JA to note to MSW.</li> <li>Commonplace is forum for feedback.</li> <li>Pavements are for pedestrians – not parking and cycling.</li> <li>It is noted that Moseley Forum is the voice for all residents.</li> <li>BCC should be collating origin surveys as well as the data counts.</li> <li>Consider the right turn re-instatement / roundel at Moseley traffic lights - DI to note to MSW for follow up.</li> </ul> | <p>JA/MSW</p> <p>DI/MSW</p>      |
| 4 | <p><b>Ent at Moseley Railway Station</b></p> <p>There is some momentum to open discussions about how the station forecourt might reflect its community. This follows on from discussions about the possibly of an Ent. A sub-committee comprising JA, JH and DI has been formed to consider the opportunity and liaise with WMRE.</p>  | JA/DI/JH                         |
| 5 | <p><b>Moseley in Lights</b></p> <p>IK confirmed lights and trees would be going up next week – there won't be a light switch on but in recognition there is a campaign to get all of Moseley turning on their Xmas lights at the same time. It is recognised how supportive businesses have been despite of covid – plaques will be attached to lamp posts. MF have agreed to a donation of £200 towards the lights.</p>   |                                  |
| 6 | <p><b>Reports from:</b></p> <p><b>Moseley Society</b><br/>Continue to comment on planning applications.</p> <p><b>MIB</b><br/>MIB have undertaken to plant up the planters on School Road/Cambridge Road.<br/>A number of schools have made an application to the school's fund.</p>   |                                  |
| 7 | <p><b>AOB:</b></p> <p><b>WM Police</b><br/>IK is still hoping to get someone from WM Police to talk about speeding at a future meeting.</p> <p><b>Xmas</b><br/>JA advised Moseley Churches were looking for some support to deliver Moseley Xmas card to all houses – IK suggested Moseley Together. JA/IK to contact st mary's – office@moseleychurch.org.uk.</p> <p><b>Ward boundary</b><br/>In 2023 our constituency boundaries will change, Hall Green will cease to exist. IK to invite David Murray to present options at the next meeting.</p> <p><b>Friends of Swanshurst Park</b><br/>A new Friends group has been established.</p>   | <p>IK</p> <p>JA/IK</p> <p>IK</p> |

**Date of next zoom meeting: Tues 26 Jan 2021 7.30pm**